Cheektowaga-Sloan Union Free School District

Mrs. Andrea L. Galenski Superintendent of Schools (716) 891-6402



Board of Education
Claire M. Ferrucci, President
Debra Smith, Vice President
Sandra Kuzara
Denise McCowan
Gary Sieczkarek
Zachary Smith
David Vohwinkel

April 16, 2019

Dear Cheektowaga-Sloan UFSD Parent and/or Guardian:

This morning, April 16, 2019, I was made aware of a criminal investigation and arrest of an individual who had been working as a coach and substitute teacher for the Cheektowaga-Sloan UFSD. The District has ended this individual's employment immediately. He is no longer allowed on District property or at school functions.

The District is cooperating with the police to better understand the allegations against this individual and will continue to take appropriate steps as information becomes available. At this time, we are not able to determine whether this person had inappropriate interactions with any of our students. If you or your child has any information that you, or they would like to share, please contact my office at 716-891-6402, or the FBI hotline at 716-843-1616, which was provided at today's FBI/Cheektowaga Police press conference.

The safety and well-being of your children is the District's top priority. If needed, students are encouraged to speak to our school social workers or counselors who are prepared to offer support.

Sincerely,

Andrea L. Galenski

Superintendent of Schools

Indreu A. Falensk.